It has been all systems go throughout August on the Southwell Flood Risk Management project.

We are pleased to report that enabling works have now begun on the second phase of the Halam Hill attenuation pond works. 

These works will take around eight weeks to complete and include the creation of additional bunding and improved hydro brakes. 

By carrying out these works, we will significantly increase the capacity of the pond and add to the volume of surface water which can be stored in the event of substantial rainfall.

Hydro brakes help to hold water back, and the installation of these is so important in this area to make sure that water which has fallen over the Halam Hill catchment can be controlled. 

Once installed, the hydro brakes will not allow this water to travel down the catchment until water which has fallen further down stream has had the chance to travel along the drainage system. 

Without these works, water would collect downstream at once, resulting in the system becoming overwhelmed.

Elsewhere in Southwell, trenching work to investigate the potential buried archaeology on the site of the proposed Potwell scheme has now been completed. 

Since these works have been completed, we were pleased to invite members of the local archaeology groups and the County Archaeologist to view the trenches whilst they were open. 

You may remember from previous updates in the Bramley that the Potwell scheme is subject to planning permission being granted, and as we look into September, we are pleased to say that the submission of this is well underway. 

For more information about the Southwell Flood Risk Management Project, visit: https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/planning-and-environment/flooding-help-and-advice/southwell-flood-risk-management-project 
